BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Sat 13/5 Plant and Book Sale, Emsworth 

Sat 17/6 Aria and Song for Amnesty, Christ Church, Chichester, 7.30 pm 

Sat 8/7 Pumble (1030 from Boxgrove) 

Sat 23/9 AmnesTEA, Barnham 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: MAY 2017. 
LOCAL EVENTS
Our Group is holding our annual PLANT AND BOOK SALE (with Jamnesty stall) on SATURDAY MAY 13th at Emsworth Methodist Hall, The Square, open to the public from 10 to 12 noon. We’d love some help during, before and clearing up afterwards. Would you be able to run a stall? Could you donate plants/books/produce and deliver them to the hall? If you can help, please email ANN STEWART at dillstew2@hotmail.com We are selling all paperbacks at 50p and all hardbacks for £1. BARGAINS!! 
As usual, there is an exciting and varied programme for the Chichester Festival 2017 (www.festivalofchichester.co.uk) including our very own Aria and Song for Amnesty on 17 June at 7.30 pm at CHRIST CHURCH, Chichester. Join Rebecca Grove (soprano), Stephanie Peat (mezzo-soprano) and Charlie Wood (tenor), accompanied by Chris Coote, for an evening of beautiful music. Light refreshments will be available in the interval, and an action for REFUGEE WEEK (June 19-25th). 
OTHER EVENTS
I now have the details of the resolutions passed at the UK Amnesty AGM in Nottingham; please contact me (01243 823016) for details. 
The snap election gives us a chance to lobby the various candidates on their human rights stance, more especially their attitude to scrapping the Human Rights Act and also our rights to appeal to Strasbourg. See overleaf. 
Does anyone want to be UK Amnesty co-ordinator for North Africa, especially Libya and Algeria? Contact me. 

Carry on Writing!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Bob Dewick

Subject line: Will you raise your voice for human rights? 
Dear [insert PPCs name], 
We write to you as members of [area] Amnesty group to let you know about the campaigning we do in [insert name of constituency], urge you to show your support for human rights, and ask you about your human rights priorities ahead of the election. 
We are currently facing a time of huge global political change and human rights are at risk around the world and here at home. There are many threats and crises that undermine people’s ability to enjoy their full fundamental rights and freedoms: the global refugee crisis, hateful and discriminatory politics being used to demonise and divide communities, conflicts driving human rights abuses from Syria to Yemen, and increasing number of governments restricting freedoms of expression and political opposition. As part of the 7 million supporters of Amnesty International worldwide, we raise our voices for a society that puts human rights at its heart and we would like you to add your voice to ours. 
Our group have been making our voices heard in [insert name of constituency] for many years and have recently campaigned for [insert 2-3 examples of recent local campaigning work, ideally public]. 
We will continue to raise our voices for human rights and would like to ask what human rights issues here in the UK or around the world you care about and how you will use your voice in Parliament to champion human rights if you are elected? As your potential future constituents, we would be very interested in knowing more about your views. 
We also hope you will raise your voice in support of human rights now as part of your campaign – if you are on Twitter why not Tweet something along the lines of: If elected I will raise my voice for human rights - my priorities are ...1 #GE2017 @amnestyuk to demonstrate that human rights are important to you. 
We look forward to your response. 
Yours sincerely,

[Insert groups name] 
1 Please insert the human rights issue you are particularly interested in.  Recent events you might want to consider are:

Aria and Song for Amnesty, a fund-raising concert

Street Collection and Buskers for Amnesty

Public meeting: A perspective on capital punishment: an expert’s view

Actions for individuals subject to human rights abuses in Egypt

Christmas Tree Festival, with a “Write for Rights” tree
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action: General Election 2017

	Background to this action
[image: image2.wmf]The UK will hold a General Election on 8 June 2017.  We want to ensure the next UK government and parliament are supportive of human rights and work to protect them in the UK and internationally.

We can use the time from now until the election to raise our voices for human rights.

During a general election, future MPs are more than ever out and about in their constituencies taking questions and setting out their positions – a perfect time to build a relationship, demonstrate your passion and human rights work, and ensure MPs have human rights on their mind when they enter Parliament. 
Amnesty activists are our movement’s true strength, and this is most evident in politics. Our access to political candidates, and the future MPs, during this election will mean we can demonstrate our passion to the Parliamentarians and Government Ministers of the next five years. By finding out what your candidate priorities, interests and questions are around human rights and feeding it back to the offices, you can help the Amnesty UK movement influence UK human rights policy for the next five years and beyond. 
Will you raise your voice? 
At a time of global threats to human rights, now more than ever we need people to raise their voice and make themselves heard. As politicians stand for election, we are calling on our members across the UK to “raise your voice” for human rights. 
	What you can do
Updates for action can be found here: https://www.amnesty.org.uk/node/50730
What will your candidates raise their voice for? 
The General Election is a fantastic opportunity to discover the human rights interests and views of your Prospective Parliamentary Candidates (the people who are standing in the election in your constituency) and ask them to use their voice both now and in Parliament to raise human rights. You can do this by: 
1. Attending a hustings in your constituency and asking your PPCs a question about their human rights interests 

2. Writing to all your Prospective Parliamentary Candidates (PPCs) asking them about their human rights interests (see template letter online or copied below) 
Writing to your Prospective Parliamentary Candidates
· There is a website called ‘Your Next MP’ that lists all candidates that they are aware of: https://yournextmp.com If you don’t think they are all on this site then you should be able to get their names, addresses and telephone numbers from the local party headquarters.
· This group has members living in more than one constituency, so, when writing to PPCs, please make sure that your letter/email is sent to the correct PCCs for your constituency. 

Attending a hustings

You could attend a hustings being organised in your area. Different organisations and societies in all the 650 constituencies across the UK will be running “hustings” for their local PPCs during the election campaign. A hustings is an event where your PPCs get together and answer questions on why people should vote for them to be the constituency’s next MP. To find out where your hustings are check your Council website, local newspapers and newspaper website, library or even social media pages of the candidates. 
Most hustings will be open to the public, so you can attend, listen to your PPCs’ pitches, and even ask a question. Ask the PPCs what their human rights interests are and what they would campaign for in the next Parliament to promote and protect human rights. 
When you have attended a hustings, send us any comments you noted down that the PPCs said at mypolitician@amnesty.org.uk (if you prefer, this can be done via kathshakespeare@hotmail.com, where I will provide group feedback; but if you write directly to Amnesty, please copy me in!).
Use other opportunities to raise these issues in the media: letters to the press (which could be an open letter to the candidates) or you could take part in phone-ins on local radio. 
Please remember not to promote one candidate over others when asking questions as an Amnesty member. 
If you only have the opportunity to ask one question, let it be this one: 
“I am a member of the [area name] Amnesty International group. We campaign for the promotion and respect of human rights here in [constituency], the UK and internationally. I would like to ask what human rights issues here in the UK or around the world do you care about and how will you use your voice in Parliament to champion human rights?” 
Please note down all the PPCs’ answers and send them through to mypolitician@amnesty.org.uk
This can be done via kathshakespeare@hotmail.com, as I will send feedback on behalf of the group.  Please also let me know if you have a response to any of your letters to the PCCs or if you are able to speak to your PCCs.

	See www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor-chichesterand-district/about-0 for further information about the group
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